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1.0 INTRODUCTION 

By letter dated October 30, 1987 Southern California Edison Company (the 
licensee) requested Change No. 172 to the plant Technical Specifications (TS) 
for the San Onofre Nuclear Generating Station, Unit 1. The proposed TS change 
modifies TS Section 3.1.4 "Leakage" and adds Section 4.1.13, "Leakage and 
Leakage Detection.Systems." TS 3.1.4 currently requires the reactor coolant 
system (RCS) to be monitored for evidence of leakage. However, the specification 
does not include the methods and systems to be used for RCS leakage detection.  
Therefore, it does not define Limiting Conditions for Operation (LCOs) and Sur
veillance Requirements for necessary leakage detection systems. This deficiency 
was identified as an open issue in Section 4.18 of NUREG-0829, "Integrated Plant 
Safety Assessment, Systematic Evaluation Program, San Onofre Nuclear Generating 
Station, Unit 1," regarding SEP Topic V-5, Reactor Coolant Pressure Boundary 
Leakage Detection. The proposed TS changes in Section 3.1.4 and the addition 
of Section 4.1.4.13 provide LCOs and Surveillance Requirements for the RCS leakage 
detection systems at San Onofre Unit 1.  

2.0 EVALUATION 

The proposed revision to TS Section 3.1.4 lists three RCS leakage detection sys
tems, namely: the containment atmosphere radiation monitors, sphere sump level 
control and sump level monitor systems, and the steam generator blowdown efflu
ent monitor. Similar to the Westinghouse Standard Technical Specifications 
(STS), NUREG-0452, Revision 4, the proposed TS Section 3.1.4 requires the above 
detection systems to be OPERABLE during Modes 1, 2, 3, and 4. However, in the 
case of the containment atmosphere radiation monitors and the steam generator 
blowdown effluent monitor, the proposed operability requirements permit grab 
samples at a 12 hour frequency to be analyzed within the following 6 hours when 
these monitors are inoperable. Further, with only two of the above required 
leakage detection systems/methods operable, operation may continue for u p to 30 
days provided a RCS water inventory balance is performed every 24 hours; other
wise, the plant must be in at least HOT STANDBY within the next 6 hours and in 
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COLD SHUTDOWN within the following 30 hours. The proposed TS changes also add 
Section 4.1.13 "LEAKAGE AND LEAKAGE DETECTION SYSTEMS" which incorporates the 
surveillance requirements for monitoring RCS leakage and verifying operability 
of the.RCS leakage detection systems .required to be operable by the revised..  
TS Section 3.1.4.  

The staff has compared .the above proposed TS changes with the STS LCOs in Sec
tion 3.4.6.1 and surveillance requirements in Section 4.4.6.1 and 4.4.6.2 and 
concludes that the licensee proposed TS LCOs and surveillance requirements for 
the RCS leakage detection systems are similar to those in the STS, and meet the 
intent of the STS for ensuring RCS leakage detection system operability. They 
are, therefore, acceptable.  

In addition to the staff concern for TS requirements on RCS leakage detection 
system operability, the staff previously recommended in NUREG-0829 that at 
least one reactor coolant pressure boundary (RCPB) containment leakage detec
tion system be seismically qualified in accordance with the guidance in Regula
tory Guide 1.45. The licensee states in its letter of October 30, 1987 that 
containment sump level monitors LIS 2001 and 3001, which are to be operable per 
the proposed changes to TS 3.1.4, are designed to remain operable following a 
safe shutdown earthquake (SSE). The staff reviewed these monitors previously 
in NUREG-0829 and found that their sensitivity was adequate for prompt deter
mination of RCPB leakage, but was concerned that there were no control room 
alarms for these monitors to alert the operator to unacceptable leakage. To 
resolve the above staff concern, the licensee modified the San Onofre Unit 1 SSE 
recovery procedures to require the control room indication from LIS 2001 and 
3001 to be monitored once per hour until it is established that there is no 
leakage, and then the frequency will be relaxed to once per eight hours. The 
monitoring of LIS 2001 and 3001 will be discontinued when it is established that 
the remaining leakage detection systems subject to the proposed LCOs are operable 
or the plant is in Mode 5. The staff finds that the containment sump level 
monitors satisfy the guideline that at least one RCPB leakage detection system 
remain operable following a seismic event, and the licensee procedures for 
leakage verification will adequately alert the operator to unacceptable 
leakage conditions.  

Based on the above, the staff concludes that the proposed TS change No. 172 
meets the intent of the Westinghouse STS for ensuring operability of RCS 
leakage detection systems. Also, the open item identified in NUREG-0829 for 
SEP Topic V-5 regarding provision for a seismically qualified RC leakage 
detection system is resolved by use.of the containment sump level monitors and 
corresponding leakage verification procedure. The staff, therefore, finds the 
proposed RCS leakage and leakage detection TS are acceptable.  

3.0 ENVIRONMENTAL CONSIDERATION 

This amendment involves changes in the installation or Use of a facility compo
nent located within the restricted area as defined in 10 CFR Part 20. .The staff 
has.determined that the amendment involves no significant increase in the
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amounts, and no significant change in the types, of any effluents that may be 
released offsite and that there is no significant increase in individual or 
*cumulative occupational radiation exposure. The Commission has previously is
sued a proposed finding that this amendment involves no significant hazards 
consideration and there has been no public comment on such finding. Accord
ingly, this amendment meets the eligibility criteria for categorical exclusion 
set forth in 10 CFR 51.22(c)(9). Pursuant to 10 CFR 51.22(b) no environmental 
impact statement or environmental assessment need be prepared in connection 
with the issuance of this amendment.  

4.0 CONCLUSION 

We have concluded, based on the considerations discussed above, that: (1) there 
is reasonable assurance that the health and safety of the public will not be en
dangered by operation in the proposed manner, (2) such activities will be con
ducted in compliance with the Commission's regulations and (3) the issuance of 
this amendment will not be inimical to the common defense and security or to the 
*health and safety of the public.  
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